Warren County Soil and Water Conservation District
Board of Directors
Phone Conference
June 16,2020
The Warren County Soil and Water Conservation District Board of Directors held a regular session on Tuesday June 16 ,2020 over a phone conference, starting at 1:32 P.M. The meeting was called to order and presided over by Chairman, Terry Davis. Other board members present were Matt Dutton, Merrill Martin, Richard Youngquist, and Thad Tharp; SWCD employee Shawnee Sheehan and NRCS Employee Cathy Froelich. The agenda was moved to be approved by Richard Y. and seconded by Merrill M.-motion carried.

Correspondences: No Report
Secretary Report: May minutes to be approved at the next in person regularly scheduled meeting.
Treasurers Report: SWCD employee listed bills that have been paid, checks cashed,  and bills due. Matt D. moved to pay state association dues, seconded by Richard Y.- Motion carried. Richard Y. moved to approve all bills, Merrill M. seconded- Motion Carried.

Staff Reports:
· NRCS: Cathy F. updated the board that our county has 7 EQIP applications preapproved, 7 CSP applications approved, and 4 Emergency mortalities. She has been happy to get Shawnee out in the field lately to get hands on training.
· SWCD: Shawnee S. summarized her written report, letting the board know that she has been able to get out in the field to see CRP, assist in surveying, and ride along with area engineer and district conservationist. Updated on all admin work that has been happening in the office and request that Terry D. meet somewhere to sign the last piece of the contribution agreement with the NRCS so get all clearances to assist and start receiving funding from the NRCS into the district.
· LANU#4: Envirothon date as been set for March 30,2021
· AISWCD: Terry D. request that Shawnee reach out to Grant Hammer to get a list on delegates and things for summer conference which will now be held as a call in. 
Committee Reports:
· Personnel: No update
· Education: No update
· CCCA: Jeff is completed all EQIP specifications: one year active following final payment; land off of Cameron road- Andy R. has established 80 acre hunting rights with the court house and has insurance up to date. He has installed gates, cameras, and done work on structures in the area. The $2000 rental payment should be transferred over to the CCCA account in Midwest Bank. 
Old Business:
· Jakob Baker with the Farm Bureau is moving forward with his Strip till project, planted shortly after June 5th and side-dressed. Terry D. requested that Shawnee reach out to Gina or Jakob to get information on what the SWCD can do to assist with that.
New Business:
· Fall Tour: It was recommended to do something simple such as a Nutrient Management Planning field day  to promote programs involved in NM. 
· Fish Sales: Logan Hollow Fish Farms will be sending out recommendations on who to use for the fall fish sale
· Fall Newsletter: Working on the newsletter, with a goal to have that ready for the next board meeting for purchase approval to get sent out with plenty of time for the annual meeting.
· Meeting Time/date for the next board meeting: July 21st, 2020 1:30P.M., location to be determined.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Merrill Martin moved to adjourn at 2:34 P.M, seconded by Matt Dutton- Motion Carried.


Respectfully Submitted,





______________________________			_____________________________
Shawnee Sheehan						       Terry Davis
Resource Conservationist					        Chairman
	
